
Trenton, FloridaPRIVATE 


June 4, 1996    


The Gilchrist County School Board met in regular session at the Trenton High School Multi-Purpose Building on Tuesday, June 4, 1996 at 10:00 A.M. with the following members present:


James E. Vickers Jr., Chairman


Raymond Hutchinson


Ronald Smith


Craig Watson

Also present were Don Thomas, Superintendent of Schools, and Sheree Lancaster, Gilchrist County School Board Attorney.


Upon completion of opening ceremonies, the following business was transacted:


AGENDA


The agenda was amended by Chairman Vickers for good cause.  The amendment consisted of the following:


Items Added


2-A.Amended Minutes from May 7, 1996


10-G.Personnel - Resignation, Denise Register, Effective June 6, 1996


10-H.Grant Leave for Marie Bunkley due to Injury While at Work, May 8, 9, 10, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 20, 21, and 22, 1996


10-I.Approve Summer Food Service Program Personnel


10-J.Appoint Marsha Cook as Media Specialist (TES), Effective August 5, 1996


10-K.Appoint Jo Wilson as Trenton Schools Guidance Counselor/District Staffing Specialist, Effective August 5, 1996


10-L.Appoint Janet Bradley as Instructor (TMS - 6th Grade), Effective August 5, 1996 and Appoint Sherry Rogers as Teacher's Aide, Effective August 5, 1996


10-M.Appoint Nancy Rowe as Director of Middle Grades/Drop Out Prevention, Effective August 5, 1996


10-N.Approve Thomas Brown and Andrew Boswell to Attend Bus Driver Training Course in Tallahassee, June 17-21, 1996


Items Removed


9-A.
Trips - Provide Registration Fee of $150.00 for Two Students and Nancy Rowe as School Employee/Chaperon to Attend First Annual Florida Teen Health Conference in Miami, August 7-10, 1996


13-C-2.Contract - Florida Coca-Cola Bottling Company (Trenton High School), Document #95-012

Motion to approve the agenda as amended was made by Craig Watson and seconded by Ronald Smith.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


MINUTES


Motion was made by Ronald Smith and seconded by Raymond Hutchinson to accept the minutes of the meeting held on May 21, 1996.  Vote was unanimous for approval.


CITIZEN INPUT/DELEGATIONS


A Lafayette County parent addressed the Board regarding admission to Gilchrist County schools for a Lafayette County Pre-K student.  No board action was required.  Superintendent Thomas introduced the new Director of Finance, Cathy Bandy.


DISCUSSION ITEMS

The Board discussed personnel issues.  No action was taken.  The Board recessed until 1:30 P.M.


RECOGNITIONS

The Board resumed its meeting with all members present.  Superintendent Thomas and the Board recognized Ms. Iris Roberts who is the recipient of the Florida Association of School Administrators Lamp of Knowledge award.  Appreciation was expressed for her dedication to the students of Gilchrist County.


The following employees who are retiring received plaques from the Superintendent on behalf of the Board:


Peggy Hamlin, Director of Finance


Lorene Hogan, Teacher's Aide


Maxine Parrish, Teacher's Aide


Allen Powers, Instructor


Jan Randolph, Teacher's Aide


Jessica Schofield, Instructor


Tom Scott, Instructor

Superintendent Thomas and the Board expressed their gratitude for the many years of service contributed by these employees to the Gilchrist County School System.


PROJECTS UPDATE

Tom Panico, Director of Operations, presented a letter from Morgan-Stresing Associates regarding the Bell Full Service School walk-through.  No action was required from the Board.  Mr. Panico reported on the current projects.


Bobby Cresap, JRA Architects, updated the Board on the Trenton Cafeteria/Classroom Project.  No action was taken.  


Gary Rexroat made a motion, which was seconded by Raymond Hutchinson to approve Change Order No. 2 on the Trenton project in the amount of $7,736.55.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


Craig Watson made a motion to authorize additions to the architect's contract in the amount of $3,760.00 on the Trenton Cafeteria/Classroom Project which includes carpet and walkways.  Gary Rexroat seconded.  Approval was unanimous.


No action was taken by the Board regarding negotiations on the Bell contract amendment.


Chairman James Vickers read a letter from Frank and Francine Grant to Coaches John Vickers and Tommy Malloy expressing their appreciation to them for their help with spring football practice and the jamboree and to Head Coach Dan Marsee.


SCHOOL IMPROVEMENT PLAN PRESENTATIONS

Principal Jean Ledvina presented the Trenton Elementary School Improvement Plan.  Ronald Smith made a motion to approve the plan.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


Dr. Gwen Durham, principal of Bell Elementary School, presented the Bell Elementary School Improvement Plan.  Craig Watson made a motion, which was seconded by Gary Rexroat, to approve the Bell Elementary plan.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


BID EXTENSION

Peggy Hamlin, Director of Finance, presented information regarding diesel fuel.  Upon the recommendation of Superintendent Thomas, Ronald Smith made a motion to extend the bid with Baxley Oil for fuel at port price plus 1.9( per gallon.  Craig Watson seconded the motion.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


Ms. Hamlin then addressed the Board regarding extension of the G.E. Capital bid for portables.  Gary Rexroat made a motion, based on the recommendation of the superintendent, that the bid with G.E. Capital for portables be extended.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


TRIPS

Craig Watson made a motion to approve the use of a bus for Trenton and Bell FFA students to State Convention in Haines City June 18 through June 21, 1996.  The motion was seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


PERSONNEL

Gary Rexroat made a motion to appoint Cathy Bandy as Director of Finance, effective June 3, 1996.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded.  Board approval was unanimous.


Chairman Vickers requested that the Board hold a special meeting on Tuesday, June 11, 1996 to discuss personnel.  Raymond Hutchinson then made a motion, which was seconded by Ronald Smith, to table approval of positions to the June 11, 1996 meeting.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


Raymond Hutchinson made a motion to appoint Karen Fletcher Arnold as School Psychologist, effective June 7, 1996; to appoint Sammy Jacobs as Maintenance Assistant, effective June 5, 1996; to appoint Michael Fowler as temporary unskilled labor and trades helper, effective June 5, 1996; and to create and advertise a temporary unskilled labor and trades helper position to assist with summer grounds maintenance.  Mr. Hutchinson's motion was seconded by Gary Rexroat.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


Gary Rexroat made a motion to accept the resignation of Denise Register, effective June 6, 1996; to grant leave for Marie Bunkley due to injury while at work for May 8, 9, 10, 13, 14, 15, 16, 17, 20, 21 and 22, 1996; to approve Summer Food Service Program personnel; to appoint Marsha Cook as Media Specialist, effective August 5, 1996; to appoint Jo Wilson as Trenton Schools Guidance Counselor/District Staffing Specialist, effective August 5, 1996; to appoint Janet Bradley as Instructor, effective August 5, 1996; to appoint Sherry Rogers as Teacher's Aide, effective August 5, 1996; to appoint Nancy Rowe as Director of Middle Grades/Drop Out Prevention, effective August 5, 1996; and to approve Thomas Brown and Andrew Boswell to attend a bus driver training course in Tallahassee June 17 through June 21, 1996.  Craig Watson seconded.  Approval was unanimous.


AMENDED MINUTES

Craig Watson made a motion to approve the amended minutes from the May 7, 1996 meeting.  Ronald Smith seconded.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


STUDENT TRANSFER

Craig Watson made a motion to approve request #96-032, 7th grade to Trenton Middle School from Alachua County.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded the motion.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.


REMOVAL OF ITEMS FROM CONSENT AGENDA

No items were removed from the Consent Agenda.


CONSENT AGENDA

Ronald Smith made a motion to approve the Consent Agenda which was seconded by Raymond Hutchinson.  Approval was unanimous.


CONTRACTS/AGREEMENTS

Raymond Hutchinson made a motion to approve the Instructional and Non-Instructional Contract Negotiator Agreement.  Craig Watson seconded.  Board approval was unanimous.


Gary Rexroat made a motion to approve the Louis T. Camp Creative Teaching Grant 1996 Application.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded the motion.  Approval was unanimous.


Ronald Smith made a motion, which was seconded by Gary Rexroat, to approve the Application for Fuel License as Local Government User of Diesel Fuel.  Board approval was unanimous.


FINANCIAL STATEMENTS

Director of Finance, Peggy Hamlin, presented financial statements.  Gary Rexroat made a motion to approve the financial statements.  Raymond Hutchinson seconded.  Approval was unanimous.


1996-97 BUDGET PROPOSALS

Peggy Hamlin reviewed 1996-97 budget proposals.  No board action was necessary.


TRENTON MIDDLE SCHOOL

Ronald Smith made a motion to establish Trenton Middle School as a separate entity with grade configurations of Pre-K through 4th as Trenton Elementary School; grades 5th through 8th as Trenton Middle School and grades 9th through 12th as Trenton High School and to create a principal position.  Craig Watson seconded.  Vote of the Board was unanimous for approval.


REPORTS

Various reports were given.


ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, Craig Watson made a motion to adjourn which was seconded by Ronald Smith.  Approval of the Board was unanimous.  The Board adjourned at 5:35 P.M.









______________________________









JAMES E. VICKERS JR.









CHAIRMAN OF THE BOARD

ATTEST:

____________________________________________

DON THOMAS, SUPERINTENDENT OF SCHOOLS

AND SECRETARY TO THE BOARD

